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The Committee received updates from staff that included the Balanced 
Scorecard report with supporting data on program budget and other 
metrics, as well as reports on 



 

 

Grant High School and the second round of funding attached to the 
Roosevelt Maker Space project, the netted remaining 
contingency/reserve funds at the program level are essentially 
exhausted.  Project contingencies are, of course, included in the Grant 



 

 

 
Audits.  Audits of the construction expenditures on the Franklin and 
Roosevelt contracts are complete and the results are being used by staff 
as they close out the contracts; this is standard practice on CM/GC 
contracts, and we support the process. The final report from your 
Performance Auditors was delivered in late June and offered a number of 
recommendations.  A subcommittee of the BAC is being formed to review 
all aspects of these audits.  An RFP for the next phase of performance 
audits is currently under development and should be issued shortly. 
 
Lessons Learned.  In addition to the feedback received through the 
audits, OSM is also conducting an ongoing “lessons learned” process 
with PPS stakeholders.  The expectation is that amendments will result in 




